STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING – December 1, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Board President, Karen Stephenson and the ballot box for voting on the proposed CC&R amendment was closed. Karen introduced Virginia Walter, outgoing Board member, and thanked her for her service. Other Board members recognized were Darrel Bibler, and not in attendance, Randall Corwin and Charles Burnham. Community Manager Dave Stubbs was also introduced.

Finances: Darrel Bibler, treasurer, reported our finances are in the black, but they’re also in transition as the transfer from TMG (contract expired October 24, 2008) to DLS Associates is not yet completed.  Total cash and cash equivalent assets, including reserves: $139,798 with reserves of $108,771 and operating cash of $31,027. A summary of the year-end statement will be sent to owners after books are closed and reconciled for 2008.

Pending resolution of the lawsuit, major potential expenses for 2009 are the pool house, clubhouse, and pond. 

The approved 2009 budget expenses for common areas are the same as 2008, but there are changes in allocations with increased amounts for pool and pond and decreased amounts for management and operational costs. The monthly general assessment is $73 per assessment unit. The single family costs will be more in landscape services for a monthly assessment of $41. The total monthly assessment for single family owners is $114 (common areas $73 plus single family $41). The budget does not provide for bark dusting for common areas or single family lots. If passed, the amendment for pond backyards would increase assessments by $2 per unit.

Quorum: It was announced that we had the required quorum.

Association Committees:

Finance – Jim Lehmann, chair, was thanked for his work and leadership.

ARC – Jim Palermo, chair, explained the operation of the committee and stressed the need for having approval of “change request” forms before doing exterior work on your home or lot. If you are interested in serving on the ARC, contact Jim.

Communications – Lois Palermo, chair, noted that the Committee includes representation from the Lodge, the ALF, the Single-Family Activity Committee and those carrying out the committee responsibilities for the printed and e-mail directories, “Association Information” mailings, and preparation and posting of the Clubhouse calendar.

Landscape – Renee Senior, chair, reported that the scope of landscaping services provided are those stated in each year’s contract and are subject to change from year to year. Beautification projects of common areas could be undertaken by those interested if approvals were received from ARC and, if required, the Board.

Garden – RobinJeanne Parks, chair, stated eleven gardeners took part in the Community Garden this year. She will post the garden sign-up sheet for 2009 in January.

Annual Meeting – December 1, 2008 continued
Old Business:  This update on our litigation from the Association’s attorney, Dan Zimberoff of Barker-Martin, was read:

“In June 2008, Stoneybrook Village Owners Association filed its Complaint against Corvallis Development Company, Jet Industries and Colson & Colson for defects and damages related to the Natatorium and Clubhouse. Since then, Colson & Colson filed a Third-Party Complaint bringing seven subcontractors into the suit. In August, Defendants made numerous motions to the Court, including a motion to dismiss the entire Complaint, arguing that the Association lacks authority to pursue the claims directly. The briefs have been submitted to the Court and the hearing on the motions is set for December 2, 2008. There is a lot riding on the outcome of these motions for the Association.

Meanwhile, Stoneybrook, Colson & Colson, Corvallis Development Company, and Jet Industries have all agreed to mediate the claims using the Oregon CCB’s voluntary mediation program. The request and agreement to mediate was submitted to the CCB on November 12. The parties are waiting to hear from the CCB regarding setting the mediation date, which we hope to get scheduled at the earliest opportunity. Because the parties have agreed to mediate, and based on CDC’s dispositive motions, the parties have not engaged in costly discovery. If mediation fails, then I believe more expensive discovery (including depositions) will commence”

Board Member Election: Candidates Jonathan Hayes, Mike Propst, and Chuck Van de Wetering were introduced and each spoke briefly. There being no additional nominations from the floor, the nominations were closed and ballots cast.

Voting Results – Dave Stubbs announced that 75% of the voting rights needed to vote in the affirmative to pass the amendment (equals 143 “yes” votes). Of the 190 Association voting rights, 51 voted “yes”; 93 voted “no”; and, 46 abstained. Therefore, the amendment to the CC&Rs to continue backyard maintenance for the eight lots west of the water feature failed, and that backyard maintenance becomes the responsibility of the respective homeowners effective January 1, 2009.
Jonathan Hayes was elected to serve on the Board for a two-year term.

Adjournment and member comments:
A motion for adjournment was adopted and the meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m. Members were invited to make comments after the meeting closed and although not a part of the official minutes are shown below for your information.

Recorded by Lois Palermo, Recording Secretary

Submitted by Virginia Walter, Board Secretary

Comments

1. Ron Hershel – inquired about the Association having a ladder, or other equipment that members could use so that each member would not have to purchase such equipment.

2. Doreene Carpenter – expressed the need for Clubhouse doors to be accessible for those using wheelchairs, electric scooters, etc.

3. Renee Senior – spoke of the many hours of work done on our behalf by the Board. Her thanks were followed by enthusiastic applause.

4. Karen Stephenson – extended the invitation to members to attend Board meetings and express their concerns.

5. RobinJeanne Parks – requested there be a sheet near the pool sign-in where swimmers could note their comments about the pool status.

Next Board Meeting – December 9, 2008
